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DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

Reference is made to the announcement (the “Announcement”) of Veeko International 
Holdings Limited (the “Company”) dated 3 March 2019 in respect of the Acquisition. 
Terms defined in the Announcement shall have the same meanings when used herein 
unless the context requires otherwise.

The Acquisition constitutes a major transaction for the Company under Chapter 14 of the 
Listing Rules. As disclosed in the Announcement, the Company has obtained a written 
Shareholder’s approval in lieu of an approval from the Shareholders at the general 
meeting of the Company pursuant to Rule 14.44 of the Listing Rules. Pursuant to Rule 
14.41(a) of the Listing Rules, the Company is required to despatch the Circular within 
15 business days after the publication of the Announcement. Since the Company requires 
additional time to prepare and finalise the necessary information (i.e. (i) unaudited profit 
and loss statement on the identifiable net income stream in relation to the Property; (ii) 
unaudited pro forma statement of assets and liabilities of the Group upon completion of 
the Acquisition; and (iii) statement of indebtedness) for inclusion of the Circular, the 
Company expects that the despatch of the Circular will be postponed to a date on or 
before 25 April 2019.

The Company had applied to the Stock Exchange for and the Stock Exchange has 
granted a waiver from strict compliance with Rule 14.41(a) of the Listing Rules such 
that the despatch of the Circular is to be postponed to a date on or before 25 April 2019.
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